
  

The Parish of the Holy Cross 

95 Nichols Road + Nesconset, NY 11767 + 631.265.2200 +  

www.pothc.org + www.facebook.com/pothcnesconset 

WE CELEBRATE EUCHARIST 

Monday—Thursday: 9:00 A.M. (Chapel) 

Saturday: 5:00 P.M. 

Sunday: 8:00 A.M. + 9:30 A.M. + 11:30 A.M.  

 

WE CELEBRATE RECONCILIATION 

Saturday: 3:45 P.M.—4:30 P.M.  

or call Father Michael for an appointment. 

WE CELEBRATE BAPTISM 

Baptisms are generally celebrated twice each month 

 at 1 P.M.  Please contact the Parish Office for more 

information. 

 

WE CELEBRATE WEDDINGS 

Couples should contact the Parish Office at least six 

months in advance of the proposed wedding date. 

LET ALL BE WELCOMED AS CHRIST! 

24th Sunday in Ordinary Time – September 16, 2018 

Come and pray with us! 

VISION STATEMENT:  Holy Cross is a vibrant Catholic community striving to maintain a  

spirit of welcome to all, serving as a guiding beacon to nourish and sustain prayer, work and play. 

Who do  

you say that 

I am... 
Mark 8:29 
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We are here for you! 

Rev. Michael F. Holzmann 
Pastor 
 

Ms. Kathleen Reid 
Director of Religious Education 
 

Mrs. Mary Anne Mc Culloch 
Ms. Patricia Gyscek 
Co-Coordinators of Parish Outreach 
 

Mrs. Judith Pickel 
Pastoral Associate 

 

631.265.2200 + Fax 631.265.2229 + pothc@optonline.net 
Parish Office Hours:  Monday - Friday  9:00 AM - 4:00 PM  (closed 12:15-1:00 PM)  

Deacon Ralph Rivera 
Pastoral Minister 
 

Mrs. Tricia Clarke 
Business Manager 
 

Mr. Brian Reich 
Director of Music Ministry 
 

Mr. Salvatore Finocchiaro 
Coordinator of Youth Ministries 

PASTORAL TEAM 

PASTORAL STAFF 

Mrs. Jane Wirth 
Parish Secretary 

Mr. Gerald Farrell 
Mr. Vincent Matula 
Custodians 

Mrs. Mary Inghilterra 
Weekend Sacristan 

Mrs. Mary Pannone 
Religious Education Secretary 
(hcreled@optonline.net) 

Dr. Vincent Mazurek 
Music Minister 

Mass Intentions Schedule 
 

Week of September 16th, 9AM Mass 

Mon.  Michael Curley 

Tue.  Frances Coletti 

(8AM) Wed.  Steve Matonti (living) 

Thu.  Francisco & Angelina Saavedra 
 

Saturday, September 22nd, 5 PM Mass 

Catherine Holzmann, Richard Marz, Vincent 

Mattera, Edward O’Donnell, Charles Hubbard 
 

Sunday, Sept. 23rd, 25th Sun. in Ordinary Time 

8:00 AM James & Agnes Cain 

9:30 AM People of the Parish  

11:30 AM Karen & Logan Michael Ciliotta,   

    Lucille, Michael & Anthony Tortorelli, 

    Josephine Porcelli, Rocco Norcella 

New Life  
in Christ 
New Life  
in Christ 

Scripture Readings for September 23, 2018 
 

  +  Wisdom 2:12, 17-20 

  +  James 3:16-4:3 

  +  Mark 9:30-37 

Mrs. Barbara Shipman 
P/T Asst. to the Pastor 

 

 

Celebrants for Next Weekend’s Masses 

  September 22nd/23rd 
  

  5:00 PM    Fr. Michael 

  8:00 AM  Fr. Michael 

  9:30 AM  Fr. Michael   

  11:30 AM  Fr. Michael 

Remembering Our Sick 
 

Please pray for the sick of our parish, their 

families and caregivers: 

 

  Maria Conte   Nicole Digraziano 

  Andrew Gallo  Maryann League 

     Paul Malley   Steve Matonti 

Connie & Fred Polik 

 

If you would like to have the name of your loved 

one listed for 4 weeks in our prayers for the sick, 

please contact the Parish Office at 631.265.2200. 
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Here Comes Autumn 
by Father Michael 

   On Friday, summer officially comes to an end.  While hurricane season started back in 
June, we usually associate autumn as the time when most of these storms strike.  As I 
write this column, there are ominous reports of Florence heading towards North Carolina 
with great fury.  When Mother Nature rears up with anger, sadly there is often great 
destruction as well as suffering.  One day at lunch this week the staff here recalled all 
the headaches and disruptions of life we experienced when super-storm Sandy hit Long 
Island.  We pray that everyone in the path of Florence prepares well and takes 
themselves out of harm’s way.   
 
   This past Tuesday our nation remembered the anniversary of the 2001 terror attacks.  
I always find that day to be somber and reflective as we recall everything that unfolded 
during those chaotic hours.  If you recall, that first Sunday after the attacks, Masses 
were packed.  So many people came to the Church to seek consolation and to share the 
pain of that time of grieving, waiting and coping within the context of the community.  It is 
a remarkable and beautiful thing that buried deep within the heart and soul of many 
people is an awareness that the Church is there in a time of crisis.  We need to be 
present to offer God’s hope and life to all who are in need.  We continue to pray for all 
those who bear physical and emotional scars in the aftermath of that tragic day in our 
history.   
 
   This week Holy Cross welcomes Bishop Robert Coyle.  He will be celebrating the 
Sacrament of Confirmation for 159 of our young people on Wednesday.  It is certainly a 
busy day; there are three different ceremonies.  It is always a happy and exciting day.  A 
day like this only comes about because of the efforts of so many people.  We are 
grateful to catechists, parents, coordinators, liturgical ministers and our Religious Ed 
Office for their commitment and work in bringing this day to life. Congratulations to our 
newly confirmed and their families.   
 
   There has been a bit of “critter activity” around my house this week.  A band of wild 
squirrels broke into my outdoor storage cabinet and ate all my fish food.  And, a family of 
mice has settled into my pantry and is eating all my priest food.  I’m trying to move them 
along as gently as I can by using a have-a-heart trap, but they are skillfully avoiding it.  
 
   I don’t know about your yard, but mine is becoming mighty soggy.  We have had so 
much rain and so little sunshine.  I feel as though, if I sit too long in one place, moss 
may start growing on me.  If April showers bring May flowers, what do September 
monsoons bring?   
 
   Don’t forget that Sr. Pat Duffy will be here this afternoon to offer a few words of 
spiritual inspiration.  We hope you can be there for her presentation.   
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VIRTUS Training, Protecting God’s Children for Adults, will be offered  
at Holy Cross on: 

  

Thursday, September 27, 2018, 6:30 – 9:00 PM 
  

As you know, all employees and volunteers are required by the Diocese to attend one of these 
sessions.  (Those who have already attended VIRTUS are not required to go again.)  If you have 
not yet taken VIRTUS training, please register on-line right away, as the number of participants is 
limited to 20. 
  
To register, go to www.virtus.org, click on the yellow tab labeled “Registration,” and follow the 
directions.  The name of our organization is Diocese of Rockville Centre.  Our center is Holy Cross 
RCC (Nesconset). 
  
If you have any questions, or need help with the registration, please call Jude at 631-265-2200 x16. 

ATTENTION HOLY CROSS VOLUNTEERS 

GUEST SPEAKER - SR. PAT DUFFY! 

Morning Mass on Sept. 19th  
 

On Wednesday, September 19th, Holy Cross 

will be celebrating the Sacrament of 

Confirmation for our Religious Education 

students.  Because of this, morning Mass will 

be held at 8AM on that day.  

ATTENTION PARISHIONERS! 

We Hold a Treasure - Sunday, September 16th, at 3PM! 
 

We celebrate anniversaries so we can remember the dream and the hope that was 
with us when we began an adventure.  Holy Cross Parish Community was a dream 

filled with hope for the followers of Jesus.  Today we stand in that dream and celebrate the 
many people who have formed and sustained this community. 
 
We also renew our commitment as followers of Jesus today.  In our turbulent times, this faith 
community is a strength for the journey and a place of peace to sustain us through the 
challenges each of us faces in our daily living.  Join us as we remember and celebrate the 
love of God that sustains us and the community that surrounds us. 

 

 

If you would like to 
purchase a 2019 

At Home with the Word 
book, please sign the 

sheet on the table 
outside the Parish Office.     

AT HOME WITH THE WORD 

http://www.virtus.org/
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YOUTH MINISTRY 

 
 

Hello everyone!  Are you in high school?  Do you want to make new friends as 

you play fun games?  Do you want to build more of an understanding about 

yourself and your faith? 

 

If you answered "Yes!" to any one of those questions above, then you MUST 

check out the Holy Cross Youth Group!  You will be glad you did!  If you are 

making your Confirmation this week, then come with a friend and check out the 

wonderful opportunities the Youth Group has for you!  We would love to see 

you!   

 

The Holy Cross Youth Group is the perfect opportunity for you to continue to 

grow in your faith and build relationships with others in the parish.  Here are 

our upcoming youth events!  Take a look: 

 

September 15 - 16:  Youth Group 

Plant Sale!  See the next page for 

additional information. 

 

Sunday, September 23:  The Youth 

Group will be having an 11:30AM 

Youth Mass with the Core Band!  

Then, the YG will be hosting a YG 

Kickoff Event from 12:30 - 3PM!  

Lunch will be served.  All are 

welcome to have a wonderful time with us! :-) 

 

So, if you are thinking about coming to the church to see what we are all 

about, do it!  You will not regret it.  Come with a friend or family member, and 

join us as we continue to grow in the endless love of Christ. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns, or if you are thinking about joining us 

and you would like more information, then please do not hesitate to contact Sal 

Finocchiaro, Coordinator of Youth Ministries, at hcyouthgroup15@gmail.com or 

call the parish office.  Thank you! 

mailto:hcyouthgroup15@gmail.com
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YOUTH MINISTRY 

 

Youth Group Fall Plant Sale! 
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Archbishop Oscar Romero, a hero of social justice, was 

martyred due to his vocal criticism of the treatment of  

the poor and disenfranchised in his native country of  

El Salvador.   

 

Blessed Oscar Romero will be canonized by Pope Francis on 

October 14, 2018.  We are planning an event to celebrate and 

honor his memory on the evening of October 15th.  Watch 

for details to follow. 

PARISH OUTREACH 

 

Coffee & Conversation 
 

Do you enjoy learning more about your faith,  
and sharing your questions and thoughts with others? 

 
Would you like to grow in your relationship with God, and with one another? 

 
Then, “Coffee & Conversation” on the third Tuesday of each month,  

from 7:00 – 8:30 PM, is for you! 
 
Our evening consists of 3 parts:   

 coffee (or tea!) and dessert, 
 a short DVD on a topic of life and faith, 
 small group discussion. 

 
Please join us for our first evening on September 18, at 7:00 PM in the atrium. 

Space is limited, so please fill in the tear-off below and drop it in the collection basket 
or at the parish office.  If you have any questions, please call Jude Pickel at  

631-265-2200 extension 16. 
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
I would like to participate in “Coffee & Conversation” on September 18: 
 
Name: ___________________________________Phone: ____________________ 
 
Email:____________________________________ 

SOMETHING NEW AT HOLY CROSS! 
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LAST CHANCE FOR TICKETS! 

The Parish of the Holy Cross is 
celebrating its  

30th Anniversary with a  
Dinner Dance!  

 
 

When:    Friday, October 19, 2018 

Where:  Miller Place Inn 

      195 North Country Road, Miller Place 

Time:     7 - 11 PM 
 

 

 

Thank you for your support.  We look 

forward to our Anniversary Dinner 

Dance on October 19th. 
 

 
We will be selling tickets after all of the Masses during the month of 

September.  Last chance to buy tickets will be the last weekend of 

September (unless we sell out sooner).   

 

Just a reminder, if you bought tickets for someone who is not a 

parishioner, please advise them of the new venue. 

 

Directions to Miller Place Inn are available at the ticket table after 

Mass or in the Parish Office. 

 

Due to a fire at the Meadow Club in Port Jefferson Station, the Dinner Dance has a new venue. 
The date and time are the same, but the location has changed!   

Come join us.  We’d love to see you there! 
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     A Friendly Reminder from Religious Education 
  
Registration for our 2018-2019 Religious Education Program is past 
due.  If you would like to register your child in our Religious Education  
program, please do so as soon as possible.  Also, we are always in 
need of Catechists.  If you think God is calling you to the ministry of 
faith formation, please call the Religious Education Office ASAP!  
Thank you for considering sharing your faith with the children and 
young people of our parish. 

RCIA 

 

Are you seeking Baptism?  Are you a baptized Catholic who never 
celebrated First Communion and Confirmation?  Have you been baptized 
in another Christian faith and now desire to become Catholic? 
 
If your answer is “YES” to any of these questions, we want to 
hear from you.  The Church gives us a beautiful process 
called the Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults (RCIA) for those 
who seek to become fully initiated in the Catholic Church.  
This year’s RCIA will be starting soon.  If you’re interested and 
would like additional information, please contact Jude Pickel at 
631-265-2200 x16. 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 

     Golden Wedding Liturgy 
  
This fall, couples that have been married fifty years or more will be honored at a 

liturgy on Sunday, October 21, 2018 at the Church of Christ the King in 

Commack.  Mass will begin at 2:30 PM.  Registration forms and complete 

instructions can be obtained at your Parish Office.  Registration must be received at the DRVC 

Office of Worship by October 12th. If you have any questions, please call 516-678-5800 x207. 

DIOCESE OF ROCKVILLE CENTRE 
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 Attention:  Altar Servers, Lectors, Ushers and 
  Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion 

 
Let us know if you would like to continue in your ministry for the 2018-2019 
Liturgical Year and, also, if you would like to serve on Holy Days.  Your dedication 
to the ministry is most appreciated by the Parish.  Please complete the form below 
and place in the Sunday collection basket or return to the Parish Office on or 
before October 14th.  Also, please let us know if you are a “snow bird” and need 
to be taken off the schedule for a period of time.  If at any other time during the 
year you need to stop your service, please contact the Parish Office. 
  

 

RECOMMITMENT 
  
I wish to continue in my ministry for the 2018-2019 year. 

  
YES__________    NO__________  I understand I may return to my ministry at any   

               time once I have informed the Parish Office. 

  

  

I am an:  Altar Server,    Lector,    Usher,    Extraordinary Minister   

  

Preferred Masses _________________________________________________ 

Name ___________________________________________________________ 

Address _________________________________________________________ 

Telephone _______________________________________________________ 

Email____________________________________________________________ 
 

Please    if you are an EM and you would like to bring the Eucharist to the homebound. 

& 

Are you available to minister on Holy Days? 

(Solemnity of Mary, Ascension Thursday, Assumption, All Saints’ Day, Immaculate Conception)  

YES______________               NO______________ 

LITURGICAL MINISTERS 

 



11 

SPECIAL COLLECTIONS 
This weekend at the offertory we will also be collecting for our Renovations and Major Repairs 
fund.  Next weekend we will be collecting for the St. Pius X Enriched Living Facility.  Thank you 
for your support of these collections!   

Remembering and Caring for our Senior Priests 
 

Do you ever think about a favorite Pastor or Parish Priest and wonder 

how they are and where they may be living? 
 

Well, for our Senior Priests who are living at St. Pius X Enriched Living Facility 

in Amityville, life is good and sometimes very busy.   
 

 
                                 

 
 

 
Even in retirement our senior priests retain roles as our shepherds, and St. 

Pius X enables these dedicated men who live there to be fully engaged members 
of the community.  “Still on duty,” they serve as our teachers, counselors, and 

spiritual leaders.  
 

The special collection for retired priests living at St. Pius X 
Enriched Living Facility will take place next weekend.  Thank 
you for your generosity! 

www.drvc.org/stpiusx 

“We are very happy that more and more 
of our Priests are taking advantage of this 
wonderful facility. We thank you for your 
support, we depend on it, especially now 
with the increasing costs we are 
experiencing. We couldn’t do it without 
you!” 

- Rev. Msgr. Thomas Costa, 

  Vicar for Senior Priests 

“Since I arrived at St. Pius X, I have 
found living here like being at home. I 
have found much happiness 
with my fellow priests and in the 
entire community, and I especially 
appreciate the support I receive. 
Thank you for helping to make this 
home possible.” 

- Rev. Msgr. T Peter Ryan 
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Learning from Saint Teresa of Calcutta 
 

This month, we celebrated the feast day of Saint Teresa of Calcutta. She was such an 
influential woman who touched the lives of so many people… and continues to do so 
even now! She reminds us that we are all called to be the Hands of Christ’s Mercy in 
our communities today.  
 
We need not be in the streets of Calcutta to do good for our brothers and sisters in 
Christ. We can help our community here on Long Island through the 2018 Catholic 
Ministries Appeal. 
 
Your gift to the Catholic Ministries Appeal will help more than 600,000 of our sisters and 
brothers receive support and assistance from the funds shared through the CMA each 
year. It is rare that just one person or one parish could touch this many lives. The CMA 
brings us beyond the individual, the group and the parish and unites us as one Church of 
Long Island.  Saint Teresa of Calcutta, pray for us! 
 

The Catholic Ministries Appeal is Stewardship in Action! 
To make a donation, you can visit https://www.drvc.org/CMA 

or call us at 516-678-5800 ext. 296.  Thank You! 

 Here is an update on the status of the 2018 Appeal here at Holy Cross: 
  Goal      Pledges    Over (Under)     # of Donors   % of Goal         
 $65,000.00     $55,710.00     ($9,290.00)      269     85.7% 
  
When payments reach 100% of our goal, we receive a rebate of 20% or $13,000.  Please help your 
community and your parish by supporting the CMA! 

 

 

            

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2016 Catholic Ministries Appeal 

One Faith – Family - Community 

 

LIVING AND 

SHARING OUR 

FAITH 

Your gift could 

help support a 

Seminarian’s or 

Deacon’s 

education.  

BUILDING THE 

KINGDOM OF 

GOD 

Your gift could 

help support 

youth, young 

adult and 

campus ministry 

programs.   

CARING FOR 

GOD’S PEOPLE 

Your gift could 

help Catholic 

Charities and 

Parish Outreach 

Programs feed 

and serve the 

poor and needy. 

Make checks payable to: 

Catholic Ministries Appeal 

 

Parish __________________________________ Pledge:   $_______ 
 

Name ___________________________________ Down payment:  $_______ 
 

Address__________________________________ 
 

City, State, Zip: _________________________________________________________ 

 

Phone: ________________________ Signature: _____________________________Date:________ 

Please consider donating to the Appeal and making a difference in someone’s life. 

Thank you! 

 

Parish of the Holy Cross—176 

Please note:  If you choose to donate on the Diocesan website, drvc.org,  

our church is listed as Church of the Holy Cross. 

Please drop in the collection basket or at the Parish Office.  
Also, brochures are available on the bulletin table in the 
atrium.  Thank you! 
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COMMUNITY NEWS 
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CASH CALENDAR 

    Parish of the Holy Cross 
    September 2018 

 

September 14th is the 
Exaltation of the  

Holy Cross 
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Saturday, September 15th      10 AM  
 WOMEN’S ENRICHMENT      Fr. Joe Room 
 YOUTH GROUP PLANT SALE  5PM Atrium   

 

Sunday, September 16th      All Masses 

 YOUTH GROUP PLANT SALE    Atrium  

 GUEST SPEAKER - SR. PAT DUFFY 3PM Worship Area   

 

Monday, September 17th      7 PM  
 LEV. 7 CATECHIST/PARENT/STUDENT MTG.  Wor. Ar. 
 DANCE COMMITTEE    7:30PM Fr. Joe Room  

 

Tuesday, September 18th      10 AM  
 IN STITCHES         Fr. Joe Room 
 COFFEE & CONVERSATION  7PM Atrium   

 

Wednesday, September 19th       10AM, 1PM, 4PM  
 CONFIRMATIONS        Worship Area 
 

Thursday, September 20th     10 AM  

 SCRIPTURE STUDY       Fr. Joe Room  

 

Sunday, September 23rd      12:30-3PM 

 YOUTH DAY EVENT           Gibbs Pond Park  

MEETINGS THIS WEEK RELIGIOUS FREEDOM 

www.cffor.org 

                                               Army Chaplain  

                                          Falsely Accused 

 

 

 
Army Chaplain, Maj. Scott Squires, was accused  

of discrimination, and threatened with six months 

in a military prison, when he declined to include a 

same-sex couple in a marriage retreat.  Although 

he explained that he would include the couple in  

a subsequent retreat conducted by another chap- 

lain, the investigator recommended that Squires  

be punished. 

 

Citizens inundated the Pentagon and Congress  

with telephone calls and emails urging the military  

to exonerate Maj. Squires and he was represented 

by First Liberty Institute  (FLI).  “Chaplains do not  

have to give up their First Amendment rights in  

order to serve fellow soldiers,” said an FLI attorney.   

The U.S. Army complied with FLI’s request to reverse 

the investigator’s conclusion and Chaplain Squires 

was completely exonerated. 

 

Rep. Doug Collins (R-GA), who also is a military chap- 

lain, said, “The case of Chaplain Scott Squires high- 

lights how imperative it is that we protect freedom  

of conscience for every individual in the U.S. military, 

including the chaplains who minister to them.” 

 

 

 

                   Constitution Day – Sept. 17th 

                Thank God for our Constitution, 

       a reflection of our nation’s founding on the 

                         Judeo-Christian ethic. 

                          Preserve it.  Read it. 

                                               Army Chaplain  

                                          Falsely Accused 

 

 

 
Army Chaplain, Maj. Scott Squires, was accused  

of discrimination, and threatened with six months 

in a military prison, when he declined to include a 

same-sex couple in a marriage retreat.  Although 

he explained that he would include the couple in  

a subsequent retreat conducted by another chap- 

lain, the investigator recommended that Squires  

be punished. 

 

Citizens inundated the Pentagon and Congress  

with telephone calls and emails urging the military  

to exonerate Maj. Squires and he was represented 

by First Liberty Institute  (FLI).  “Chaplains do not  

have to give up their First Amendment rights in  

order to serve fellow soldiers,” said an FLI attorney.   

The U.S. Army complied with FLI’s request to reverse 

the investigator’s conclusion and Chaplain Squires 

was completely exonerated. 

 

Rep. Doug Collins (R-GA), who also is a military chap- 

lain, said, “The case of Chaplain Scott Squires high- 

lights how imperative it is that we protect freedom  

of conscience for every individual in the U.S. military, 

including the chaplains who minister to them.” 

 

 

 

                   Constitution Day – Sept. 17th 

                Thank God for our Constitution, 

       a reflection of our nation’s founding on the 

                         Judeo-Christian ethic. 

                          Preserve it.  Read it. 

COMMUNITY NEWS 
Sts. Philip and James School 

 
Sts. Philip and James School is looking for a 
friendly, loving, energetic person who enjoys 
working with children to join our Pre-Kindergarten 
classroom as a part-time aide.  The position is 
Monday - Friday from 9:00 am to 3:00 pm. 
Interested candidates may call 631-584-7896 or 
email danderson@sspjschool.net 

 

Join us for Scripture Study on 
Thursday, September 20th, at 
10AM in the Father Joe Room! 

SCRIPTURE STUDY 

mailto:danderson@sspjschool.net
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